




 
 

 

February 5, 2009 

 

President Angela Dye, FASLA 

American Society of Landscape Architects 

Lagasse Medal Nominations 

636 Eye Street, NW 

Washington, DC 20001-3736 

 

 Re: Nomination of Mayor Richard M. Daley for 2009 Lagasse Medal 

 

Dear Ms. Dye: 

 

This letter enthusiastically supports the nomination of Chicago Mayor Richard Daley for 

the American Society of Landscape Architect’s 2009 Lagasse Medal. Through visionary 

leadership, personal commitment, and innovative management, Mayor Daley has 

transformed the old industrial Chicago into a vibrant green city. Daniel Burnham would 

be proud. 

 

Through my position as Regional Executive Director of the National Wildlife 

Federation’s Great Lakes Regional Center, I have had the privilege of working with the 

Mayor and his staff on a project that demonstrates his leadership and innovation. Through 

the Mayor’s efforts, the city of Chicago has just committed to greening every one of the 

600 Chicago public schools – both their physical plant and the knowledge they impart to 

their students. The Mayor is launching a Growing School Gardens Initiative that will 

provide each student in Chicago with access to outdoor learning landscapes at their 

schools. The project will ensure that every school has a garden – a food garden, a natural 

habitat, a butterfly garden, a bioswale, or a campus park – that is integrated with the 

school’s curriculum. The result will be both to beautify the city and to teach a new 

generation of environmental stewards. This initiative is precedent-setting nationally in 

size and scope. 

 

This project is only one of the many examples of the Mayor’s success in managing and 

conserving Chicago’s outdoor landscapes.  His restoration of Northerly Island, his 

direction of the Chicago Parks Department to sponsor family camping in city nature 

areas, his restoration and protection of Chicago’s magnificent waterfront – these and 

many other accomplishments testify to Mayor Daley’s worthiness for the Lagasse Medal.  



No other official in the nation – or the world – has done so much to conserve green 

landscapes in such an industrial location. 

 

Thank you for giving Mayor Daley your fullest consideration for this award. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Andy Buchsbaum, Regional Executive Director 

National Wildlife Federation’s Great Lakes Regional Center 

213 West Liberty, Suite 200 

Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104 

(734) 887-7100 








